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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
PRESTON NIBLACK, DIRECTOR
JEFFREY RODUS, FIRST DEPUTY DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  1105-A
COMMITTEES:  Environmental Protection

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the New York City Charter, in relation to planning for resiliency to climate change as a responsibility of the Office of Long-Term Planning and Sustainability.
	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Gennaro, Brewer, Comrie, Koo, Koppell, Richards, Vallone, Chin, and Barron  (in conjunction with the Mayor)



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  The proposed legislation establishes resiliency planning as initiated by the report released in June 2013, “A Stronger, More Resilient New York”–as a responsibility of the Mayor’s Office of Long-Term Planning and Sustainability. To ensure accountability and measure progress, the legislation incorporates resiliency measures and indicators pertaining to critical infrastructure, the built environment, coastal protection and communities into forthcoming progress reports and updates of the long-term sustainability plan. 

Additionally, the legislation creates a Director of Resiliency to operate within the Office of Long-Term Planning and Sustainability to oversee implementation of resiliency measures under the Director of the Office. Finally, additional seats will be added to the sustainability advisory board that represent engineering, coastal protection and critical infrastructure. 
	
EFFECTIVE DATE: Immediately after its enactment into law.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2014
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	

Effective FY14

	
FY Succeeding
Effective FY15
	
Full Fiscal
Impact FY15


	
Revenues 
	
$0
	
$0
	
$0

	
Expenditures 
	$177,600
	
$236,800
	
$236,800

	
Net
	
$0
	
$0
	
$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: The legislation would have no impact on revenues.
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: The salary for the Deputy Director would be $160,000 with allied costs estimated at 48% the total impact of this position would be $236,800.  The position would be filled almost immediately which would come to approximately $120,000 for salary in Fiscal 2014, and $177,600 with allied costs.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: City’s General Fund
SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  		Mayor’s Office 
New York City Council Finance Division
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:		Amy Stokes, Legislative Financial Analyst
					Kate Seely-Kirk, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:		Nathan Toth, Deputy Director 
					Tanisha Edwards, Finance Counsel
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: Introduced as Intro.1105 on June 26, 2013 and referred to the Committee on Environmental Protection, the Committee on Housing and Buildings, the Committee on Parks and Recreation, the Committee on Waterfronts and the Committee on Transportation. A hearing was held on June 27, 2013 and the bill was laid over by all Committees.  Intro. 1105 has been amended, and the amended version, Proposed Int. 1105-A, will be considered by the Committee on Environmental Protection on September 23, 2013.  Following a successful Committee vote, the Full Council will vote on Proposed Int. 1105-A on September 24, 2013.  
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